
   

  

NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer (EO/APCO) of the Bay 

Area Air Quality Management District has issued a Preliminary Engineering Evaluation Report under 

application number 25019 for the following proposed major modification at an existing major facility: 

 

Application Facility # Facility Name Address, City Type of Operation 

25019 A1840 
West Contra Costa 

Sanitary Landfill  

1 Parr Blvd, 

Richmond, CA   
Composting Operations  

 

The facility is requesting a throughput increase and other modifications for composting operations and 

associated processing and handling equipment at this site. 

 

This project will result in more than 40 tons per year of POC emission increases, which makes this project 

a major modification.  The Preliminary Engineering Evaluation Report documents the Air Pollution 

Control Officer’s preliminary decision to issue an Authority to Construct for the proposed new and 

modified equipment at this site.  The proposed project emission increases are summarized below: 

 

Proposed Project Emission Increases 

 Tons per year 

Precursor Organic Compounds (POC): 63.7 

Nitrogen Oxides (NOx): 0.6 

Carbon Monoxide (CO): 0.1 

Particulate Matter (PM10): 9.8 

Particulate Matter (PM2.5): 1.1 

Sulfur Dioxide (SO2): < 0.1 

 

Pursuant to District Regulation 2-2-405, the Air Pollution Control Officer invites written public comment 

on the Preliminary Engineering Evaluation and its intended action.  The Preliminary Engineering 

Evaluation is available for public inspection at the Communications and Outreach Office located on the 

5
th
 floor of District headquarters at 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco CA, 94109.  This report may also be 

viewed on the District web page at the following address: 
http://www.baaqmd.gov/Divisions/Engineering/Public-Notices-on-Permits/2015.aspx  
 

Written comments should be directed to Irma Salinas, at Bay Area Air Quality Management District,  

939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA 94109 or by e-mail to isalinas@baaqmd.gov no later than  

October 30, 2015.  Any request for information should be directed to Irma Salinas at (415) 749-5110. 

 

Dated at San Francisco, the 15
th
 day of September, 2015.  

 

 

 

By:  Signed by Jim Karas, P.E.                                

 Jim Karas, P.E., Director of Engineering 

 Engineering Division 

 Bay Area Air Quality Management District 
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